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SabRE 6 Sends,


Greetings all from Kuwait!  All Cavalry Troopers are here in great spirits and high morale.  All 24 aircraft and vehicles have finally made it here to our tactical assembly area and the troopers are diligently preparing for combat operations.

I must apologize for the lack of communications; upon arrival here the first two weeks were without our inherent equipment including any communications.  The MWR tent is functional, however there are only a few functional phones servicing over 10,000 soldiers.  Waiting in line is a six hour endeavor and sometimes the lines are inoperative.  We will continue to work this issue so that we have an effective means to communicate with you all.

Mail is working, thanks to all for your letters and packages.  It seems to be about a week to 10 days for delivery from the states.

As I’m sure you’ve heard, the mess hall burned down within a few days of arrival but the camp has worked to restore an appropriate dining facility.  In the interim, our cooks have assisted in the effort to feed all our folks.

Several troopers were recently interviewed by Gail McCabe, from the Armed Forces Radio Network.  CW4 Phipps took her on a flight in the Kiowa Warrior so she could film some interesting things.

You should be able to see this aired on Ft. Campbell’s TV station in the next 10-14 days.  If you miss it, I’ve asked her to provide a copy of the video for the unit upon return.

We recently took a squadron photo and unit photos.  We wanted to include some previews here for you.  My intent is to work on a photo to distribute to all Cavalry Troopers for nostalgic purposes upon return from this historic endeavor.  I hope you like them.

I must be honest with all of you about the performance of the unit.  Our Squadron has performed magnificently!   We are, without a doubt the, best unit in this division and you all need to know how well your troopers have performed.  They’ve overcome some of the most significant hurdles to ensure the people and aircraft are positioned, ready and prepared.  This is a reflection of the leadership and discipline within each trooper.  Congratulations to each and every one of you; you should be proud.

A special thanks to Karen Harper for her dedicated work on some special FRG cases back home; she’s done an incredible job with the FRG issues that have come up.


I’ve asked each commander to address specific issues from their troop to keep you informed about their troop.  I hope you find this newsletter informative and interesting.  We hope to send this to you about every two weeks, based on the situation and email capability.

One of our most significant accomplishments to date is that NO ONE has been injured!  I will work extremely hard to ensure we return all troopers to Ft. Campbell uninjured.

Stand proud and realize your troopers are serving their country well.  We are proud of all of you and pray for you every day.

“Sabres Drawn”

LTC Schiller
Sabre 7 sends:

Family members of 2-17 Calvary Squadron, upon our arrival in Kuwait, the soldiers of the squadron adapted well.  They have accomplished many things and are working around the clock.  Everyone thinks of home and their loved ones daily.  I am here for all my soldiers, and to see that all their needs are met.  Calls home are our number one goal, but at this time telephonic communication is only available on a very limited basis, we are doing the best we can.  We will continue to push to make sure every soldier somehow gets a call home.  Our soldiers are writing daily, but please be aware there is about a three-week delay from the time the letter is sent until you will receive it.  2-17 Cavalry Squadron is a family and we will continue to watch over each other until we are all safely home.

“Out Front”

CSM Troy

UNIT ROLL CALL
HEADHUNTER 6 SENDS:

Greetings from Camp Udairi!  The Head Hunters have been proving their mettle here in the desert.  We have been getting acclimated to the weather here for the last two weeks.  The weather has been ranging from a high of 74o and a low of 34o.  The moral is high amongst the Head Hunters.  We have been keeping busy preparing for our Northward trip.  If you haven’t heard, the Camp Udairi Dining Facility burnt down our first day here.  We got to eat one breakfast there and we are still waiting for the new Dining Facility reconstruction to be complete.  Phone calls I know have been a big issue.  The phone system in Camp Udairi is challenging.  The Squadron Signal Officer is busting his hump trying to get the system up.  The problem will be resolved within a couple of days.  During movements, however, there is no phone capability.  Once capability is re-established the calls will continue.


We have had a couple of storms called Schmahls or Desert Storms.  The visibility can drop as low as a few feet.  On 11 Mar 03, we had a really bad storm.   The First Sergeant, the Troop Executive Officer and I had to walk a mile back from the Squadron nightly meeting to the Head Hunter’s sleep tents.  The visibility had dropped to six feet.  During our one mile walk it took us an hour to walk back and we managed to walk through four different Motor Pools of three different Divisional units.  Good thing the First Sergeant had his compass or we would have walked to Iraq.  Every time we send out the newsletter I will focus on each of the sections so the families can get more visibility on their spouses here in Kuwait.  Our thoughts are with our families and we miss you all.  We will all be home soon, and keep us in your prayers and thoughts.

“Out Front”

CPT Thomas C. Petty

ANNIHILATOR 6 SENDS:


The Troop is alive and well here in Camp Udairi.  The living conditions are better than most of us were anticipating, even though the chow hall burned down the second day we were here.  I think everyone in the troop has gotten the camp crud that is going around, especially living with 60 other troopers in the tent.  The showers are readily available every four days to everyone and there is plenty of bottled water to go around so no one is going thirsty.


We made the trip down to Kuwait City on 8 March and started retrieving our equipment off of the boat.  Luckily for us the equipment made it in one piece and none of it was missing or dumped off in the ocean.  Once everything made it to the camp, everyone went full throttle on getting his or her equipment ready to go.  Morale has been exceptionally high in the troop, but then again it always has.


The biggest morale booster so far has been the arrival of mail starting on 13 March.  Most of the troopers were frustrated at the inability to connect using the limited phones available here on the camp, so needless to say the mail was the big hit.  Keep the mail flowing and I promise you that everyone will respond in kind.  Thanks to all the families back home who continue to support your loved ones and the troop.  Without your support, this mission would be hard to accomplish.  See y’all soon.

Annihilator 06

BANSHEE 6 SENDS:

The Ban’shees are alive and well and loving life in beautiful Kuwait.  It was a little slow at first, but now that the aircraft and vehicles have come off the boat, we are staying busy with maintenance and flying.  We’ve all had as many rice, boiled eggs, and bacon breakfasts as we can stand, but other than that our spirits are high.  We’ve even started giving each other haircuts, with varying results.  Keep sending those letters, and keep us in your prayers.  And always remember that if you haven’t heard from your Ban’shee lately, it’s not because he or she doesn’t love you anymore.  Phones are hard to come by around here, so remember:  No news is good news.  Take care of yourselves and each other and we’ll see you again as soon as we can.

Ban’shee 6    

CONDOR 6 SENDS:

Hello from the Kuwaiti desert!!  Thank you to all of the friends and family that made our days before deployment meaningful and enjoyable to us all.  Several Condors enjoyed the 14-hour flight in luxury from the upper deck business class seats of our United 747, while the rest of us were herded into coach.  The troop arrived in country safely and established our home away from home, which is even better now that mail and C-bags have arrived.  Although we battle the ever-present dust storm, morale is extremely high.  A few of the memorable highlights from our first two weeks:  SPC Steve Williams and SPC Jerry Harper are now promotable; CW2 Tom Clopton snores loudly; SPC Brittany Wojciechowski sleeps a lot except at night; CW3 Lou Papesca is to blame for the haircuts you will see in the many photos we are taking.  Finally, the troop received an inspiring letter from MAJ (Ret) Mac Jones, a former Condor and member of the Condor Association, wishing us well during our deployment.  He enclosed the Condor patch he wore while serving in Vietnam that we now fly proudly affixed to our Guidon.  Until the next update we wish all of you well…OUT FRONT!!    

Condor 6

MUSTANG 6 SENDS:

Hey there to the Mustang herd back at the ranch and much love to our family and friends from all the Mustangs!  We all arrived safely and are comfy, but unfortunately most of the troop arrived the day after the mess hall burned to the ground, but everyone loves MREs!

We did have some down time when we first arrived, but the pace has been fast & furious since our equipment came off the boat.  I can’t tell you how impressed I have been with the attitude and energy of the Mustangs!  I brought my mother’s memorial flag with me, as I do every time I deploy or travel to a foreign country, and during one of our tent shuffles, it was misplaced.  I was awed at the response from our soldiers as everything ceased until the missing American flag was found.  This is a tribute to the character of your soldiers!

Headquarters platoon is, as usual, in about a million different places.  CW3 Smith is training TWO new soldiers at the same time in our Production Control office.  SSG Gayden has jumped in with both feet to take over the demanding role of PC NCO. The entire Tech Supply is run by our heroine E5, SGT Farlow.  She is doing an outstanding job.  I’d have to say, though, that the one soldier who stands out like a shining star is SPC Vivian Tosta!  If there were an award for “The Most Unbelievable Positive Attitude in the World” she would win hands down on a daily basis!

Maintenance is taking care of business and taking care of each other.  SSG Watkins and SGT Morgan are looking out for the maintenance platoon and putting them to work like 2 tough dads.  I feel there are some things I should share and others I shouldn’t, but I really don’t want us to be the only ones to have felt the pain of PFC Gregory’s FEET!!!!!!!  Holy cow did they stink!!!!!  But on a good note, we did promote SPC Selga to E5 and as soon as he can say “NCO Corps” without pronouncing the “p” and the “s” we’ll give him his money.  (only kidding)  This is also the group of folks who got together, led by SPC Parker & PFC Brady, and wrote a “Fan” letter to George Strait asking him to send them country music & country stuff.  How cheesy!  But if it works, I might write George a letter myself!

Shops … what can I say about Shops?  I walked into their tent one evening, just to see how they were doing, and found them all sitting around with aluminum foil molded to their heads in different shapes … to keep the aliens from reading their minds.  They are fully occupying their time off with every form of entertainment you can name, and with SPC Paxton’s ability to sing any and every show tune and 80’s hit imaginable, they are never at a loss!  CW2(P) Sorenson wants to make sure I let you all know that “SHOPS ROCKS!”  She’s really taking care of these guys.  And she can whip them all just as easily as SFC Wall can!

Armament DOGS!  They are eager to work & their spirits are high.  Our newest armament dogs, SGT Scarbrough and SPC Foster have proven themselves time and again.  They are valuable assets to the platoon and troop.  SFC Mitchell and SGT Scarbrough have taken charge and have rekindled the fire in the belly of the Armament platoon.  I’m just waiting on SPC Smith, SGT Mento, SPC Dubin, SPC Brown & the gang to get a barbecue going!  The DAWGS are pumped, primed, and ready to be unleashed!

I would be remiss if I didn’t address the engine in this train, the quarterback of the team, the center midfielder (for all us soccer players), and the oldest guy who acts like a kid when it comes to love!  First Sergeant Ott!

The mail has been slow, but it is catching up to us and is the biggest morale booster in the world, so keep the letters and packages coming!  Today, especially, was a mail windfall.  We’re all writing home, but who knows what the travel time is!

I am absolutely confident in this Troop’s ability to accomplish its mission and to provide the Squadron the assets it needs.  I strive every day to take care of your soldiers better than I did yesterday! I will bring them all home to you wiser, more experienced, a little more tired, and full of war stories.

Proud to Serve you!




GOD BLESS AMERICA!

Mustang 6 OUT!

The Out Front Squadron is the Cavalry Squadron for the world’s only 

Air Assault Division.  
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